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By the time you read this column, the 55th Class Reunion will be fond memories with classmates, spouses, and other important people from our past.  We thank Paul and Candace Bodenhofer and Wayne and Debbie Gronlund for their efforts and dedication to making this memorable event a success.  Reunion Notice #5 sent to the Class on August 29th indicated that Paul and his committee did an excellent job planning the cocktail party on Friday evening at the Lighthouse Inn in New London and the sit-down dinner on Saturday evening at the Mystic Marriott.  
In late June, Paul, Candace, and their daughter Kristen traveled to Alaska for a nostalgic revisit of old favorite places.  “We met old friends who we had first met when stationed together in Ketchikan (well before Kristen’s time) and now live in Anchorage, and went to Kodiak, Seward and Homer.  The primary reason for the trip was for Kristen to see Kodiak again, as it was one of her favorite places we were assigned.  The weather in Anchorage was completely atypical; clear, sunny and in the low 70’s, but Kodiak did not disappoint.  Foggy, overcast, misty and in the low to mid 50’s.  We left there forty years ago and much was still the same, both on base and in town.  We stayed in the Coast Guard Guest Quarters, which were cheaper than accommodations in town but otherwise much as one would expect them to be, as they were in the building that had been the BOQ when we were there in 1981-1984.  Our old quarters were across the street and were being rehabbed, so we were able to walk through them.  The old building in which I worked was no longer there nor was my old job.  The Kodiak legal billet(s) had been moved to Alameda, which I am glad happened after my time.  There were many more miles of paved road than before and we were able to enjoy comfortable drives out to Chiniak, Fort Abercrombie, Fossil Bay, Anton Larson Bay and other places (for those familiar with Kodiak).  Notwithstanding the weather, it was a great trip down memory lane for all of us.  Of course, we could not leave without one more Kodiak experience, which was spending an extra night because weather forced a cancellation of our first flight out. Returning to Anchorage, we then drove down to Seward for a few days, then over to Homer and finally back to Anchorage before returning home.  It was a good trip for all of us.” 
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69: Paul, Candace and daughter Kristen Bodenhofer in Kodiak, Alaska

Gary Pavlik traveled to Kodiak this summer to fish and is planning to return to the island in September 2025.  He is offering anyone interested in joining him to let him know.  “I am hustling to do things while I am still healthy enough to do them.  Kodiak was my first duty station and it doesn’t take a lot of local knowledge to get into catching the migrating salmon there.  You just drive down the coastal road and stop at every bridge.  If you look over the side and don’t see fish stacked up like cord wood you just drive to the next bridge.  There are no big rivers on Kodiak so wading is reasonably safe even for geriatrics like us.  When stationed there I mostly wore hip boots. Not even chest waders, and I never saw a bear while fishing road system creeks.  I am also looking at remote fly-in back country cabins that are available, but will probably just rent a car, stay at an Airbnb house and fish streams that are along the coastal road.  There should be strong pink and silver (coho) salmon runs in early September.  If you want to text or call, my cell is 978-821-3270.”  In true Pavlik fashion, Gary also included the following random comment to Fred Schmitt and Rod Schultz in the middle of the above correspondence: “Fred, you both were very understanding when I wrecked your Volkswagen and Rod’s Mustang while in Seattle.”  A tale for another day?
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'69: Gary Pavlik with a prize-winning fish

In my August/September Bulletin column, I noted that on June 4, 2024, I sent an e-mail blast to classmates noting that 55 years ago, the Class of 1969 began a new adventure.  As a result, I received a variety of comments and feedback, including the photo of then Commandant of Cadets Captain Austin Wagner meeting with classmates from Connecticut.  Bill Bissell wrote: “It was over 59 years ago that most of us rolled our shoulders back and down for the first time and bellowed ‘Yes Sir.’”
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69: Captain Austin Wagner, Commandant of Cadets, welcoming the Connecticut Cadets in the Summer of 1965

Bruce and Gail Griffiths met up with Dave and Janet Anderson in Milwaukee in July while the two couples were vacationing at their summer retreats in Wisconsin.  “Several beers were consumed and there was reminiscing.”  Bruce included proof of life as shown in the accompanying photo.
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'69: The Griffiths and Andersons vacationing in Wisconsin

Jerry Hale sent a photo of himself and Jack Bergman taken at Jack’s office in Washington, DC.  Jerry had sponsored six Valley Forge Cadets to the National Prayer Breakfast and Jack was gracious to spend an hour or so with the group talking about faith and the importance of getting involved in the issues of the day.  Jack represents Michigan’s First Congressional District which includes all of Michigan’s Upper Peninsula and the area from Traverse City across to Alpena and down to Arenac on Lake Huron.  Jerry’s family has had a cottage on Bellows Lake near Traverse City since 1926.  “My sister-in-law volunteers for Jack in Munising, and Jack and I text from time to time, the last time was in July when we were both flying to Traverse City.  He was flying from Detroit and I had a nonstop from Philadelphia.  I invited him to our 55th Reunion, but he was committed to a wedding in Mississippi and asked that I greet the class for him.”  Jerry also sent a photo of himself, Admiral Fagan, and his granddaughter Annabelle at this year’s National Prayer Breakfast in Washington, DC.
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'69: Jack Bergman and Jerry Hale in Washington, DC
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'69: Jerry Hale with the Commandant and granddaughter Annabelle at the National Prayer Breakfast in DC
In the August Bulletin edition of my Class Notes column, I included comments from both Rich Ford and Rick Barlow on the effects of Hurricane Beryl on their homes and neighborhoods.  Both Rich and Rick mentioned that they had attempted to contact Mike Mierzwa in Galveston to see how he had made out in the aftermath of the hurricane, and whether he needed any help.  I also tried to call Mike, knowing that electricity and communications had been destroyed in the area.  Obviously, all three of us failed to make contact at that time.  In mid-August, I received an e-mail from Mike.  “Thanks for reaching out. We made out fine and were without power for five days.  Luckily, my neighbor had a Generac and we were able to stay with her while the power was out. Must have that air conditioning!  I had one of those rechargeable batteries that I was able to keep the refrigerator and freezer going so we didn't lose any food.  Street flooding was also a problem, but it seems to be a recurring problem in Galveston even after a hard rain.  Thanks for your concern, but I'm more worried about our classmates on the Interstate 95 corridor with Hurricane Debby.”

I contacted Fred Schmitt to see how the Interstate 95 corridor made out with Hurricane Debby, and received the following.  “I checked with our golf group which Barry Kane hosts each year.  Barry experienced over eleven inches of rain; Stu White over seven; Chris Kreiler in Florida had over nine; and Tim Josiah was bracing for the storm to go through the DC area.  Being close to the Tennessee border, we received a few inches in Banner Elk.  Rivers have not yet reached their crest so more flooding is expected.”
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